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Planning and Budgeting Committee (PBC) 
 
October 4, 2018 
 
PBC Members Present 
Steven Berberich, Sarah Costello, Pat Cuchens, Mark Denney, Michelle Giles, Nick Kelling, 
Daniel Maxwell, Tim Michael, Deja Sero, Gene Shan, Leigh Ann Shelfer, Mark Shermis, Laura 
Wilder, Paul Withey, Chloris Yue 
 
Alternates Present 
Karen Fiscus, Ju Kim, Pat McCormack 
 
PBC Members Absent 
Carol Pruitt, Rhonda Thompson  
 
Guest 
Lisa Gossett 
 

Information/Discussion Items 
 
Introductions 
Dr. Tim Michael introduced Mr. Mark Denney, Vice President Administration and Finance.  VP 
Denney comes from Southern Oregon University and joined UHCL on October 1, 2018.  He 
believes this committee has a great opportunity to bring ideas to the table, discuss them and share 
them with constituents.  He will do his best to facilitate this and encouraged the committee to be 
open and communicate if the tools are not there for certain issues to be understood.  Dr. Michael 
said it is the responsibility of this committee to share information with their constituents and 
bring back any questions for discussion.   
 
Revised Committee Roster   
The committee reviewed and approved.  
 
Planning and Budgeting Calendar 
Ms. Deja Sero said the calendar is still a draft and that October 17, 2018 is the tentative date for 
the University Wide Meeting (note – after PBC met the date was changed to Nov. 1).  She will 
have to follow some of these deadlines because they are determined by the state legislature.  Dr. 
Michael said every two years PBC will present tuition and fees to the Student Government 
Association (SGA), but this year is a middle year.  We presented tuition and fees last year to 
SGA and held a Town Hall Meeting and met immediately afterwards for this committee to vote.  
He said normally we have a list of priorities that go into the priority list and come to this 
committee, but the last two years we have been dealing with budget cuts.  The committee will 
discuss the priorities and share that information with their constituents.  VP Denney asked for 
some feedback regarding the Planning and Budgeting Calendar.  He wanted to ensure that 
everyone had a clear understanding of what the timelines of things are and what will be coming 
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to this committee.  Dr. Berberich said as we approach the New Year with new leadership, we 
need to review what has been done in the past and ensure we are getting the key information.  
How are we going to do the priority list this year and what should be the process.  VP Denney 
said if you are going to have initiatives and put priorities in the budget you need to get them in 
early, especially in times when finances are constrained.  Ms. Pat Cuchens believes there is a 
disconnect between the role of the assessment and the way it pushes the budget.  She said it 
might be a good idea to have a discussion and reintroduce the university as to how the 
assessment pushes the finances.  Ms. Sero said she would upload the flow chart on the website 
next to the calendar.  The flow chart helps to detail the process.    
 
Mission, Vision, Values Statement and Strategic Planning 
Dr. Michael said this version of the Mission, Vision and Values Statement is different from the 
one we had last spring.  He said last year, Dr. Blake commissioned a group to create a mission 
and a value statement and a reference to our core values.  Dr. Michael this version has been 
shared with the faculty and at the faculty senate meeting.  He said Dr. Blake is forming at least 
one committee to do strategic planning and at some point PBC will be consulted for input. This 
version will be presented to University Council at the October 11, 2018 meeting.  VP Denney 
said this committee will be tasked with aligning an operational budget to a strategic statement 
and ensuring it aligns with our core values.  The operational budget is a year-to-year operational 
plan, and is a key building block to achieving those goals and objectives as the strategic process 
is further developed and completed.  
 
Progress Card (see next page)  
Dr. Michael said in the spring we discussed the progress card that the Board of Regents (BOR 
has for us.  These are the measures of how we are doing on the priorities and the strategic 
planning process needs to reflect these.  
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Budget and Reserves Update from Spring 2018 (see below) 
Ms. Sero reviewed with the committee the FY18 allocations and said this information would be 
included with the minutes to show the discussion that took place.   She said these allocations 
came from university reserves and had approval from senior leadership.    Ms. Sero said in FY17, 
the College of Science and Engineering (CSE) had a deficit that had to be covered.  In FY18, 
there was an agreement in place to return some of that FY17 deficit from their FY18 budget (this 
is current not base).  She said we supported the FY18 budget with $7 million dollars. We will be 
able to sweep back about $4.5 million from unused balances in designated tuition.  Ms. Sero said 
we started FY18 with $7 million in reserves and we had another $15 million in our operational 
reserves.  We hold these in cost centers that provide access for allocations for our resources and 
investment needs.  At the end of FY18, the $15 million operational reserve is roughly $7.5 
million which includes restricted funds like auxiliary.  We still have $7 million in our  non-
operational reserves.  She said we are supporting the FY19 budget by $5.1 million dollars.  As of 
right now, she is not reporting statutory tuition.   
 

Recipient Description of Allocation  Allocation  
COE Fall Adjunct Allocation       (112,000.00) 
COE Spring Adjunct Allocation         (79,000.00) 
CSE Fall Adjunct Allocation       (255,000.00) 
CSE Mechanical Engineering equipment not in project       (106,000.00) 
HSH Fall Adjunct Allocation         (72,000.00) 
COB Spring Adjunct Allocation       (106,500.00) 
Student Bus Services Undergraduate Tuition Rebate            (1,000.00) 
Financial Aid Summer Math Scholarships            (2,000.00) 
Financial Aid New Hawk and Auto Transfer Scholarships       (492,000.00) 
Financial Aid 10% Match            (4,378.00) 
Enrollment Mgmt Increase Enrollment Allocation         (98,000.00) 
Enrollment Mgmt Houston GPS Invoices from EAB       (170,854.00) 
Enrollment Mgmt Agent Contract Invoices            (2,289.70) 
Human Resources Employee Assistance Program Contract            (8,084.00) 
Police Smart TV Boards         (19,361.68) 
President's Office Terminal Payout(s)         (93,456.00) 
President's Office Memberships         (18,645.00) 
President's Office Provost Search       (113,989.70) 
President's Office Vice President AF Search          (91,000.00) 
FMC Pres. request 2 Time Collection Devices relocated (data line cost)                (350.00) 
FMC Infill Strategy Contract         (41,525.00) 
FMC FPC & Art TAP Fee not in contract for PD building       (159,000.00) 
FMC Retention pond work for Police Building         (22,000.00) 
FMC Wayfinding Project         (38,200.00) 
FMC Delta Annex Lease Payments (1yr)         (85,200.00) 
Bayou Theater Theater Renovations Loan       (106,827.00) 
UCT To UCT for water leak in Medical Center                (256.05)   

  (2,298,916.13)    

University Reserves CSE Return of the FY17 Deficit           62,593.00  
University Reserves CSE Return of the FY17 Deficit         171,464.52    

        234,057.52     

University Reserves FY18 Estimated EOY sweep - desig tuition funds  4.5 million  
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Legislative Appropriations Request (LAR) for 2020 and 2021 
Ms. Sero said in January our exceptional item request will go to the legislative session.  We are 
asking for restoration of our non-formula support.  We also added our Tuition Revenue Bond 
(TRB) for the second phase of the STEM building and our Hurricane Harvey relief money.  We 
received $7 million for Hold Harmless over the course of two years.  This allocation was made 
because we had a decline in enrollment and our non-formula items were cute 30% to 34%.  Ms. 
Sero said on the non-formula items, we are only asking for restoration from the previous 
biennium.  At this time, downward expansion is our top priority. In 2014, we received legislation 
to downward expand and received our first allocation in the 2016/2017 biennium.  In the 
2018/2019 biennium, our downward expansion was cut by 34% ($2.2 million).  Ms. Sero said 
the committee could email the budget office at budgetoffice@uhcl.edu with any questions 
regarding today’s discussion.   
 
Proposal for Strategic Hiring Committee 
Dr. Michael invited Dr. Berberich to review the Strategic Hiring Process with the committee 
Strategic Hiring Process.  Dr. Berberich said at any institution of higher education or company 
there is a process of hiring.  He recognized when he joined UHCL that the hiring process was not 
moving as well as it could.  Part of this was due to the budget issues the university had dealt with 
the last two years.  He said they have added a two-page document (Position Request Form) to the 
hiring process.  The hiring manager will complete the Position Request Form and forward to 
Human Resources along with the position description.  After HR has verified that the duties, title 
and pay range are appropriate, this form will go to Ms. Sero in the budget office.  She will 
review this with the Division Business Administrator (DBA) to ensure funding is available. Ms. 
Sero will then bring it to the Strategic Hiring Committee, which serves as an advisory to the 
president.  Dr. Blake will make the final decision on positions.  Dr. Berberich said there has been 
discussion as to why the Strategic Hiring Committee does not have any faculty representation.  
He said this is an advisory committee of senior leadership (Dr. Berberich, Dr. Maxwell, Dr. 
McGonagle, Deja Sero and Mark Denney).  If a unit gets a request for additional information or 
an organizational chart, it should not be perceived that their hiring decision is being questioned, 
but rather towards the strategic nature of what we are doing.   
 
Budget Task Force Update 
Dr. Michael said the focus all summer for this committee has been the metrics and the key 
performance indicators and looking at cost structure.  He will send additional information to the 
committee.   
 
With no further business to discuss, this meeting was adjourned.  
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